SPECIAL SERVICES SECTION RECEPTION CENTER # 1773 FORT LEAVENWORTH, KANSAS

September 10, 1942

/jr

Dr. F. C. Allen
Basketball Coatch
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Doctor:

· KA

We will have a basketball team at Fort Leavenworth. The team will be made up of players, many of which were formerly college players in this area. We will play Colleges and Universities which comprise the Seventh Service Command. If your schedule has not been completed we would like to have a date with the University of Kansas.

Our share of the receipts from the basketball games will be used to further athletics for the enlisted personnel.

Please remember me to all the members of the athletic staff at the University.

With kindest personal regards and best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Ted J. O'Sullivan

1st Lt., F.A.

Special Services Officer